
Fitter sentenced for unregistered gas
work

A gas fitter has been sentenced for carrying out gas work after his
registration with Gas Safe Register had lapsed.

Mansfield Magistrates’ Court heard that, during September and October 2016,
Adam Mansbridge replaced the gas central heating boilers at two different
addresses in Mansfield and Worksop without being registered with Gas Safe
Register. Following concerns, Gas Safe Register attended the properties and
identified various defects with the installations, including defects
identified as being ‘immediately dangerous’ and ‘at risk’.

An investigation by the Health and Safety Executive (HSE) revealed that Mr
Mansbridge’s registration with Gas Safe Register had not been renewed at the
time the gas work involving replacing the gas central heating boilers was
carried out.

Adam Mansbridge of Thorpe Close, Coddington, Newark, pleaded guilty to a
breach of Regulation 3 (3) of the Gas Safety (Installation and Use)
Regulations 1998). He was given a curfew order for 12 weeks, ordered to pay
costs of £2,500, and to pay £500 compensation to one of the customers.

Speaking after the hearing, HM inspector Lee Greatorex said:

“All gas work must be carried out by registered Gas Safe engineers to ensure
the highest standards are met to prevent injury and loss of life. Appropriate
enforcement action will be taken by HSE against those that fall below the
required standards.”
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Unregistered gas engineer sentenced
for carrying out gas work

A gas engineer has been sentenced after carrying out gas work at a GP
Practice and domestic premises without being registered with Gas Safe
Register.

Mansfield Magistrates’ Court heard that, between November 2015 and April
2017, Neil Hawkins carried out unsafe gas work at a GP Practice and two
domestic properties in Kirkby-in-Ashfield and Mansfield, whilst not
registered with Gas Safe Register.

Registration with Gas Safe Register requires engineers to demonstrate that
they hold the relevant competencies and qualifications for the work they
intend to carry out, ensuring that gas work is carried out to an appropriate
standard and the public are not put at risk of serious harm.

An investigation by the Health and Safety Executive (HSE) revealed that Mr
Hawkins had fraudulently issued Landlord Gas Safety Records for both
properties, and a Gas Safety Inspection report for the GP practice using the
details of a Gas Safe registered engineer unknown to him.

Neil Hawkins of Welbeck Street, Kirkby-in-Ashfield, Nottinghamshire, pleaded
guilty to one breach of Regulation 3(3) of the Gas Safety (Installation and
Use) Regulations 1998 (as amended), and one breach of Regulation 3(7) of the
Gas Safety (Installation and Use) Regulations 1998 (as amended) at each
property. He was sentenced to 20 weeks imprisonment for each offence to run
concurrently, suspended for 12 months. He was also ordered to carry out 120
hours of community service and to pay costs of £4,345.04.

Speaking after the hearing, HM Inspector Aaron Rashad said:

“Neil Hawkins undertook gas work which he knew he was not registered to do.
All gas work must be done by registered Gas Safe engineers to ensure the
highest standards are met to prevent injury and loss of life.”

Notes to Editors:
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Building company fined after staircase
collapse seriously injures worker

A Keighley building company has been fined after a sub-contractor fell into a
basement following the collapse of a staircase.

Bolton Crown Court heard that on 26 April 2016, David Walsh, a 59-year-old
sub-contractor was working on the refurbishment of a flooded basement at a
site in Bolton when the staircase he used to access the basement collapsed.
As a result of the fall Mr Walsh suffered three fractured vertebrae.

An investigation by the Health and Safety Executive (HSE) found that Rombalds
Builders Ltd did not have a safe system of work in place and had failed to
induct sub-contractors about the staircase, part of which had been removed
leaving it structurally dangerous. The company also failed to provide
suitable and sufficient edge protection at the top of the staircase which was
situated next to the site welfare facilities.

Rombalds Builders Ltd, of Station Works, Parwood Street, Keighley pleaded
guilty to breaching Sections 2(1) and 3(1) of the Health and Safety at Work
etc. Act 1974 and was fined £16,000 with costs of £16,561.50.

HSE inspector Seve Gomez-Aspron said after the hearing:

“These injuries could have been avoided by properly planning the work and
managing the risk on site and making the site secure. Falls from height
remain one of the most common causes of work-related fatalities in this
country and the risks associated with working at height are well known, so it
is important that the risks are managed properly and this is why we take
action when failings are identified.”
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Dairy farm fined after employee
permanently blinded by disinfectant
chemicals

Beechdean Farm Limited has been fined following an incident in which an
employee was permanently blinded by corrosive chemicals used in cleaning.

High Wycombe Magistrates’ Court heard that in August 2017, an employee was
cleaning the walls of the dairy farm at Old House Farm in North Dean,
Buckinghamshire, using a corrosive disinfectant DM CiD, which contains
potassium hydroxide. The pump sprayer being used unexpectedly developed a
fault and ruptured into the face of the employee. His face became covered in
the caustic and corrosive disinfectant, rendering him permanently blind in
both eyes.

An investigation by the Health and Safety Executive (HSE) found that
Beechdean Farm Limited failed to plan and supervise the use of chemicals for
cleaning the dairy and did not have effective emergency arrangements in
place.

Beechdean Farm Limited of North Dean, Buckinghamshire pleaded guilty to
breaching Section 2(1) of the Health and Safety at Work Act 1974 and has been
fined £8,000 and ordered to pay costs of £11,879.94.

Speaking after the hearing, HSE inspector Stephen Faulkner said “While it was
possible for both the pump sprayer and the chemical to be used for cleaning,
this incident could so easily have been avoided by implementing correct
control measures, safe working practices and appropriate emergency
arrangements.

“Agriculture is an industry with a high accident rate, and the chemicals and
activity involved in this incident are common in dairy farming, so this case
should send a message to farms about the dangers of working with chemicals.

“Companies should be aware that HSE will not hesitate to take appropriate
enforcement action against those that fall below the required standards.”
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legislation.gov.uk[2]

HSE news releases are available at http://press.hse.gov.uk3.

The post Dairy farm fined after employee permanently blinded by disinfectant
chemicals appeared first on HSE Media Centre.

University fined after research
workers exposed to risk of suffering
adverse health effects

The University of Edinburgh has been fined for its failings which led to
animal research workers, who were already sensitised to laboratory animal
allergens (LAA), being at risk of suffering from adverse health effects as a
result of exposure to LAA.

Edinburgh Sheriff Court heard how the researchers both began work at the
University of Edinburgh in 2003. Both declared that they were already
allergic to rodents around the time of taking up these positions. Over the
years both continued to work with rats and were exposed to various levels of
LAA, a respiratory sensitiser and a substance hazardous to health.
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An investigation by the Health and Safety Executive (HSE) found that The
University of Edinburgh failed to carry out suitable and sufficient risk
assessments of the exposure to LAA, particularly when it was known that the
research workers were already sensitised to LAA. They failed to ensure
suitable health surveillance was carried out at regular intervals (not more
than 12 months apart) and that sufficient information, instruction,
supervision and training was provided to the research workers.

The University of Edinburgh of Chambers Street, Edinburgh pleaded guilty to
breaching Sections 2 and Section 33 (1) (a) of the Health and Safety at Work
Act etc 1974 and was fined £10,000.

After the hearing, HSE inspector Susan Donnelly said: “This was a case of the
University completely failing to grasp the importance of risk-based health
surveillance.

“If the University had implemented a system of risk-based health
surveillance, it would have ensured that an Occupational Health Management
system was in place which would monitor worker’s fitness for work. Such
systems can prevent an employee’s health condition becoming severe and life
altering.’’
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